
Wednesday 4 June 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome to Irene who joins her two 
big sisters at school. We hope you have settled in 
well to school life and feel very much part of our 
wonderful school community..

Talofa lava to Samoan Language Week

The 2025 theme for Samoa Language Week is ‘Ia 
malu lou sā. Folau i lagimā - A well-grounded self, 
is a successful self’. 

On Thursday a group of our Samoan students, with 
support from our cultural leaders will be visiting 
every classroom to share Samoan song, dance, 
games and basic Samoan language.

Learning Conferences 

Our teachers are looking forward to catching up 
with you again on Tuesday 17 or Thursday 19 June 
to discuss and share your child’s learning journey 
at this mid-point of the year. 

The on-line booking system will open at 9am on 
Monday 9 June and will remain so until 4pm Friday 
13 June. Teresa will send the link out to everyone 
prior to opening the booking system.

Should you miss the cut-off, you are still most 
welcome to ring the office and one will be 
organised for you from any remaining time slots. 

For our separated parents, we would appreciate 
you working together to make a booking, so that 
teachers have only one learning conference for 
each of their students. We do understand there 
can be exceptional circumstances where this is 
not feasible and are able to accommodate these 
situations. 

Interim progress report

At the learning conferences you will receive a 
written report that will include:

•	 A descriptor of where your child is achieving in 
relation to curriculum expectations for reading, 
writing and mathematics. Also a descriptor of 
the effort demonstrated in each of these areas.

•	 A summary of the learning that has been shared 
during the term and at the learning conference.

•	 An RE comment that captures the big ideas 
behind the term’s learning.  

•	 A statement, written partly or completely 
by students, depending on their year level. 
Students have been encouraged to reflect on 
themselves as a learner and young person; to 
identify their strengths and areas they want to 
develop more. They have been encouraged 
to think about challenges they may have faced 
and what they want to focus on as well as 
highlight successes throughout the term.

•	 Attendance and punctuality information. You 
can see your child’s current attendance at any 
time by using the instructions for the parent 
portal which are included at the end of every 
newsletter.

We would love to see a 100% turnout for our 
Learning Conferences and hope you are able to 
give this a high priority.  Your children will be very 
excited to share their learning with you. 

Health & Wellbeing 
Supporting attendance during winter 

As we enter the winter, there will naturally be 
times when it is appropriate for tamariki to stay 
home and recover from illness. 

However, minor symptoms do not always require 
time away from school. Below is a link to information 
that will help you decide when it is okay to send 
your child to school, when you should keep them 
at home, and when you should contact a health 
professional for advice. 

Knowing if your child is well enough to go to 
school – Ministry of Education 

Education Review Office (ERO) to visit our 
school

During the last week of this term we will welcome 
two reviewers from ERO to our school. The 
Education Review Office is the New Zealand 
government’s external education evaluation 
agency. They evaluate and report on the education 
and care of learners in schools, kura, kōhanga 
reo, puna reo, and early childhood services.

Click here for further information about the work 
of the Education Review Office. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Visitors, writing and character costumes!

On Wednesday we had Catholic Schools Day and St Bernadette’s came to visit. In Nikau we had their year 
4s & 5s come and visit. The students were able to meet and play together after the liturgy. This was such 
a great representation of how we are all a part of God’s whānau. 

Maths

In maths, the students in the Pōhutukawa Area have been learning a lot about lines, angles, polygons, 
and triangles. 

They decided to have some fun connecting what they learned by identifying the different types of angles 
contained in their first names.

Sun’s out, fun’s out! Fun Run 2025 

What an amazing afternoon we all had last Friday at the Fun Run! Everyone felt ecstatic to finally see 
Mr. Sun after days of downpour and gloomy weather. The Fun Run was full of warm smiles, energy, and 
camaraderie and was the perfect way to cap off the week.

The event kicked off at the astroturf with a lively warm-up exercise and everybody danced their hearts 
out to Danny Go’s best hits. Shortly after, the New Entrants and Year 1s dashed out the astroturf, followed 
by the Year 2s and Year 3s. 

The ākonga ran the course and mini hurdles together and were lucky enough to be accompanied by our 
very helpful friends from Years 5 and 6. At the finish line, the ākonga were cheered by their friends and 
teachers as they approached the rainbow parachute. 

All Fun Run finishers got a special medal, carefully crafted by their fellow runners.

The Fun Run was concluded with a mini dance party where parents and whānau so eagerly participated! 
Everyone’s enthusiasm and dynamic energy surely made the event extra special and undeniably fun-
tastic!

SPORTS NEWS

Friday 13 June

PTA School Disco, Hutt Bowling Club 
Kōwhai 5.30pm-6.45pm 
Nikau, Pōhutukawa & Rātā 7pm-8.30pm

Tuesday 17 June

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Wednesday 18 June

Matariki Celebrations

Thursday 19 June

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Friday 20 June

Matariki - school closed

Thursday 26 June

Last day of Term 2

Friday 27 June

Teacher Only Day - school closed to 
students

Monday 14 July

First day of Term 3

Events

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Cross Country
On Tuesday 27 May we were able to complete the Zone Cross Country in very favourable weather.

Our Zone (South West) combined with Central Zone and the first 20 runners qualified for the Interzone on Tuesday 10 
June, no matter which Zone they came from. 

Special congratulations to Roman who won the Year 4 Boys event and qualified for Interzone, along with the following 
athletes from: 

Year 4 - Leo, Gus, Felix, Ishmael, Brooke, Evelyn and Saoirse.

Year 5 - Felipe, Ronan, Abby, Siena, Lucy and Gabby.

Year 6 - Frankie.

They will be joined by Sara, Chanelle and Charlee from Year 7 and Amelia and Izzy from Year 8.

KURA AHUREA

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

‘

Catholic Schools Day Celebration

“I had so much fun celebrating Catholic Schools Day! We got to meet kids from other schools, like St Bernadette’s, which was 
really cool. I loved watching their performance during our shared assembly - they were awesome! It was great to see both schools 
showing off their talents and having fun together.” Charlotte S, Rātā
“I like the idea of how the Catholic schools in our parish connect together to celebrate. It was great to see students from both 
schools share their talents and cultures.” Sophie, Rātā
“We welcomed St Bernadette’s students in our area. It was nice to meet other students from our parish community. We also got to 
enjoy and appreciate their performance during the shared assembly.” Renata, Pōhutukawa
“I had fun playing with the St Bernadette’s kids in the playground! Their performance was awesome - it was super loud and really 
powerful!” Natalia, Nikau
“It was good to have St Bernadette’s students in our classroom. I enjoyed watching the Bollywood Dance. I also like the sign 
language of the Rātā girls because my mum helped them to do it.” Isabella, Kōwhai

In Nikau we are diving into persuasive writing - learning what it is and how to convince someone to side 
with your opinion. The students have been introduced to ‘would you rather questions’ and ‘class debates’. 
We are creating a foundation of enjoyment for this topic and practicing the correct vocabulary relevant to 
persuasive writing. 

On Thursday we got to see all the great character costumes across the school. In Nikau we are learning 
about persuasive writing, and to integrate that into the excitement of character day, the students wrote 
how they believe their character is the best.

To share Nikau’s joy for this day, we had a cat walk where the students could share their costumes. 

I come from a place where there are many sumptuous gold-plated sanctuaries. Where the moana 
sleeps across the bright, kowhai shore. The sunlit sky scorches our skin as we plead for water.

Only once in a blue moon does it sprinkle down on our foreheads, and we enjoy it while it lasts 
because the deadly ray of the sun will disintegrate every last drop of liquid.

The temples are filled to the brim with gold statues. Outside, the Buddhas look as if they are climbing 
the temples. The wind whistles and fills the sky with smooth silk. The grass waves its arms as if at a 
concert. 

This place makes me feel warm inside. 

My home, Bangkok, Thailand.

By Night

I come from a place where peace and happiness always come first, where you will find the Red Sea, 
sometimes called the Sea of Memories. 

The cows, sheep, cats and dogs graze all day under the rays of the sun that push through the long 
white clouds. I come from a place that gives you energy. 

When you come into the city, you will smell the aroma of traditional food and coffee, you will find 
breath-taking mountain views and elegant palm trees stretch their fingers to caress the wind. 

Ding dong! Don’t forget the sound of the cathedral bells asking you to come and pray. 

Beep, beep! Watch out for the zooming taxis going in and out taking people everywhere especially to 
my favourite restaurants. 

The place I come from makes me feel powerful -  Asmara, Eritrea.

By Hewan

I come from a place where white foaming waves crash onto the rocky shores. The place where the 
hills hug the people who live there. Where warm sand grabs your feet and pōhutukawa covers the 
landscape. 

The place where the city meets the forests of high mountains and rolling hills. A place you can 
experience all four seasons in one day. You can feel the rain on your head as the wind brushes your 
hair onto your face. You can smell hot chips while sitting on the beach; the squawk of seagulls makes 
you jump. 

People sit on the edge of their seats watching rugby, cheering and yelling for their team. You experience 
sleepless nights as seas of cars drive by your house. Where the harbour is like a nest of boats and 
fishermen.

The place I come from makes me feel connected and happy.

My home: Wellington, Aotearoa.

By Leo

I come from a place where the towns are down to earth. My city is full of fancy cars rolling down the 
steep streets. People are walking past in nice new clothes and shiny, sparkly shoes. My home is as 
old as the hills, the trains maneuver through stations and cross a number of bridges, carrying people 
to and from work. 

The squeaking of seagulls is in your ears, reminding you of the chips you haven’t eaten yet. White 
foaming waves massaging the soft beach, carving away at the sand while fishermen fish for food. 
Surfers look like sprinkles of glitter that are dotted across the turquoise blue sea. This is bringing 
harmony and peace to those who stop and look. Bleached white clouds are separated apart by the 
southerly wind and the sun shines brightly down on you and your family.

I come from a place where hills soar into the sky, giving you hope for tomorrow and what could 
come of it. Crisp green grass covers the hills, rolling over the horizon. Morning commuters are in the 
buses waving to the people they recognise.

This place makes you feel safe and connected. 

My home is Wellington, Aotearoa.  

By Hudson

I come from a place with a huge, vast sun. Tall coconut trees surround the area. Crabs and prawns lay 
in the flowing rivers with big brown palm trees swaying in the late dawn. Catching crabs and prawns 
to eat. 

I hear karaoke being sung on late nights. Riding on speedy motorcycles. Wind blowing with a warm 
breeze of air you can smell. Green fields spread near the rivers. Tropical rainforest covers like a 
blanket. Farmers wear cone-like hats to protect them from the huge, hot sun. Farmers grow rice, 
sugarcane, cotton and soybeans. 

Birds remind you of the noodle pho bowl sitting there you haven’t eaten yet. People fish in the Mekong 
River, and the smell of food and the sight of wood houses gently connect you to this place. I can see 
seas of motorcycles driving past. The taste of crab is so creamy, softly dissolving in your mouth. 

The place I come from is a place I feel alive and connected to. 

My home - Ca Mau, Vietnam.

By Sam

Sacramental Programme 2025
A reminder for parents to put these dates in your diary.

First Eucharist/First Communion - Sunday 15 June 2025
Preparation session 2 - Sunday 8 June, 9am Mass at Ss Peter and Paul Church. 
This is the second preparation session for students participating in the First Holy 
Communion programme.
First Communion - Sunday 15 June, 9am and 5.30pm at Ss Peter and Paul Church  

Te Māra Kai - update
Thank you for the donation of milk containers. The Nikau students have been busy adding their personal touches to them 
by decorating and filling them for our vertical garden. It is really starting to take shape and looks colourful too.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

Fractions, Decimals & Percentages

In maths, Rātā has been learning about fractions. We know how to convert fractions to decimals 
and percentages. We also learn how to simplify, order, add, and subtract unlike fractions. We can 
determine the percentage of a whole number.

I come from a place where the sun blazes brightly and distinct trees lie on the side of the road. 
Vibrant jeeps of all different sizes look around for people to arrive; once they see someone, it 
becomes against the clock. Crowds clutching their umbrellas to protect them from the summer heat. 
The bright blue sky gazes down upon the people below. Car engines continue roaring. 

The place I come from has miniature shops on every corner, like a puppy lingering for their owner 
to come. Giant mango trees are being planted in houses. Each house is made of bricks visible to 
everyone passing by. Stray dogs pace around the block. Narrow alleyways guide people to their 
houses. Motorbikes are all parked at the rear of people’s homes. Coconuts carefully gaze through 
the leaves of their tree, trying to slowly stay still.

I come from a place where the road winds up to various levels of a carpark. The interiors of buildings 
are cold, and swirls of wind blow inside. Once one foot steps out, the rush of heat plummets towards 
you. 

My home: Manila, Philippines. 

By Kloie.

Writing

The students have explored various literary techniques, including imagery, personification, figurative 
language, alliteration, and idioms, to create vivid images that engage the reader. They then selected from 
these techniques to write a description of a place to which they felt connected. 

Here are some examples of their writing. You can find more of their wonderful work on display in the 
Pōhutukawa Area.

On Wednesday 28 May, St Bernadette’s School and Ss Peter and Paul School came together to celebrate Catholic 
Schools Day and give thanks for the gift of Catholic education - not only in our own school, but also in schools across 
Aotearoa New Zealand.
The theme of Catholic Schools Day 2025 was Shine like stars in the world: E tīaho ana koe hei rama i te ao.
We began the day with a liturgy led by our parish priest, Father Raja.
Since 1841, when the first Catholic school opened in Auckland, Catholic schools have been sharing the Good News of 
Jesus with generations of learners.
During morning tea, students had the opportunity to interact and play together, building friendships across both school 
communities. Later in the day, we held a shared assembly - a fantastic way to showcase our talents and celebrate the 
rich diversity of our cultures.

Please ensure your child attends the scheduled session and is prepared for their special day.

PTA NEWS

Glow Disco!

Our next fundraising event is next Friday 13 June - a glow disco! 

if any parents or older siblings can help on the  night, please contact Rewa on 022 151 6671 or email 
rewa.tomlinson@gmail.com 

DiscoDisco

ENTRY $5ENTRY $5 CASH ONLYCASH ONLY
EVENTEVENT

GLOW ITEMSGLOW ITEMS
FOR SALEFOR SALE

SS  PETER  &  PAUL  SCHOOL  PTA  PRESENTS

FR IDAY  13TH  OF  JUNE  

Kowhai:Kowhai: Doors open 5:30pm Doors open 5:30pm    
DJ plays 5:45-6:45 pmDJ plays 5:45-6:45 pm  

Nikau, Pohutukawa & Rata:Nikau, Pohutukawa & Rata: Doors open 7:00pm Doors open 7:00pm
DJ plays 7:15-8:30pmDJ plays 7:15-8:30pm

HUTT BOWLING CLUB, 6 MYRTLE STREETHUTT BOWLING CLUB, 6 MYRTLE STREET
ENTRY PAID ON THE NIGHT - CASH ONLY EVENTENTRY PAID ON THE NIGHT - CASH ONLY EVENT
ALL CHILDREN MUST BE SUPERVISED BY AN ADULT ON SITEALL CHILDREN MUST BE SUPERVISED BY AN ADULT ON SITE    

WATER STATION AVAILABLE - FREEWATER STATION AVAILABLE - FREE  
GLOW ITEMS FUNDRAISER - CASH ONLYGLOW ITEMS FUNDRAISER - CASH ONLY

DOORS WILL OPEN 15 MINUTES BEFORE START OF DISCO FOR THE PURCHASE OFDOORS WILL OPEN 15 MINUTES BEFORE START OF DISCO FOR THE PURCHASE OF
GLOW ITEMSGLOW ITEMS

GLOWGLOW  

Emergency Contact Forms 
If your child has received an emergency contact form, please complete it and return it to school as soon as possible.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative 
work in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school 
uniform and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your 
teacher has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks. 

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

“We’ve learnt about fractions in recent weeks, including how to convert fractions into decimals by dividing the 
numerator by the denominator, and how to convert fractions into percentages by dividing the numerator by 
the denominator and multiplying by 100. We also learnt to cross multiply fractions.” Isabella

“We started learning about fractions recently. We have learnt how to multiply and add fractions with different 
denominators. Another topic we covered in fractions was converting improper to mixed and vice versa, which 
came in handy when we went on to converting fractions into percentages and decimals.” Ciara

“We recently learnt about fractions. 
We’ve learnt how to convert 
fractions into percentages and 
decimals, as well as how to convert 
improper to mixed and simplify 
them. 

We’ve also learnt how to use 
the various operations (addition, 
subtraction, multiplication, and 
division) and how to use them even 
when the denominator is different 
by using LCM and HCF to simplify. 

We also learnt about cross 
multiplication, which came in useful 
while learning about ratios.” Aalya

“Going around the poles is my favourite. My friends cheered for me at the finish line!” Jeremy

“I did not get tired of running. I ran on the grass. I liked the Danny Go songs.” Kate

“It was fun to run! We went to the big kids’ area to run. We went around the long green sticks.” Kyle

“I love running. My favourite parts were running around the playground and running around the poles in the field. 
I wore my running shoes and it made me run very fast!” Weston

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3Dec32610148-26e-3Df96e61a50a&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=cbvRII3S7bzOXkwic6ey1GQs6dQFs4CK_kAFPOXyxRY&m=FcBTuOJYL8V6WLSAXKS41MyU0QcOS9Vxjy44e0n10NpRVJ-9C9mMhmTujfIFLC8X&s=0P01iPTM336cmn2WGbog5WTN_UdQpQ3VGD0vZaDzxHE&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3Dec32610148-26e-3Df96e61a50a&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=cbvRII3S7bzOXkwic6ey1GQs6dQFs4CK_kAFPOXyxRY&m=FcBTuOJYL8V6WLSAXKS41MyU0QcOS9Vxjy44e0n10NpRVJ-9C9mMhmTujfIFLC8X&s=0P01iPTM336cmn2WGbog5WTN_UdQpQ3VGD0vZaDzxHE&e=
https://ero.govt.nz/
http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
https://www.atschool.co.nz/
mailto:rewa.tomlinson%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/uniform/

